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School Return
We are delighted to have spent the last three weeks together as a
whole school family. The children have returned to school incredibly
well and quickly settled back into school life. They have loved seeing
their friends, have been busy completing lots of learning and have
enjoyed playing together. We are truly proud of each and every one of
the children for how well they have adapted to all of the changes they
have been faced with and for showing true resilience throughout these
challenging times. We hope for a really settled Summer term, where
we can continue to learn and grow together in school. We would like
to thank our parents/carers for your continued, positive support.

Aspire, Believe, Succeed — Together We Achieve

Easter Assembly / Celebrations
We really enjoyed our virtual Easter assembly lead by Reverend Elliott
on Monday. Today we held our Easter Celebration where each class
shared an Easter song, poem or some art work. It was a lovely way to
share our learning about Easter with the whole school. We also
enjoyed looking at the Easter bonnets decorated by KS1. Following our
assembly, the KS1 children led a parade on the playground, which
enabled the KS2 children to have a better look at the bonnet designs
and creations. The children were really proud of their creations and
enjoyed showing them to the school. Thank you so much for
supporting your child to complete their bonnet. They all looked
amazing and had worked really hard on their designs. It was also
lovely to see the KS2 boiled egg creations. There were some
‘egg’cellent designs and the staff in all classes had a difficult job
judging the KS1 Easter bonnets and the KS2 decorated eggs. A big well
done to all of our winners and to everyone for taking part.

Covid-19 Cases During the Easter Break
We hope all of our children and families have a relaxing and well-earned Easter break. In the unfortunate event that
one of the children tests positive for coronavirus during the Easter holiday, please inform school as soon as possible
via email: headteacher@huttoncranswick.eriding.net This will allow us to contact others who may be affected by this.
Many thanks in advance.




Car Parking / Dogs
Unfortunately, there are still a lot of cars parking at the front of school at the beginning and end of the school day.
Moving in and out of the car park area, at busy times of the day, makes crossing the road to The Green unsafe. We
kindly ask those people who travel by car, to park away from school and walk from their cars. This will avoid
unnecessary parking and ensure all children are a lot safer during these busy periods. Parking is very limited at the
front of school, and for this reason we ask that people avoid parking at the front of school, so that staff, many of
whom live outside the village and have to travel to school by car, can park close to the school. We also ask that
parents/carers do not bring dogs into the school grounds or leave dogs tied up or unattended at the school gates. This
will avoid any incidents in the future and ensure all children feel safe coming to, and leaving, the school site. We thank
you in advance for your cooperation.

Comic Relief
For Comic Relief 2021 we raised an amazing £270! Thank you for your support and kind donations. The children looked
fantastic dressed up as superheroes and we saw some fabulous creations. The children enjoyed the day, taking partin

fun activities. We are really pleased that we were able to have fun whilst raising money to support others and make a
difference. THANK YOU!

ClubsComplete Plans
Thank you to the parents/carers who completed the ClubsComplete survey. Based on the information you gave, the
after-school club will run until 5.30pm after the Easter break. It will run until 5.30pm from Tuesday 13™ April until at
least Friday 30" April. If we do receive the expected numbers based on the survey, the 5.30pm finish time will
continue going forward in May. The children who attend the ClubsComplete after-school club really do enjoy their
time there and Kirsty and Emily, the club leaders, plan and organise many fun and engaging activities for the children
to enjoy.

Goodluck Miss Capes
Today, Miss Capes had her last day with us as a Midday Assistant. We would like to thank Miss Capes for her hard
work during her time with us in school. We wish Miss Capes all the best for her upcoming wedding, pregnancy and for
the future. Good luck from all at Hutton Cranswick CP School.




East Yorkshire Foodbank

In the face of ever-changing circumstances in the last year, numbers of users at the East Yorkshire Foodbanks have shot
up and they are not always the same familiar faces.

If anyone would like to access help from a foodbank there are a number of foodbanks across East Yorkshire that we
would like to signpost you to. Any one of them will be pleased to help you and they are discreet. To find one near you
please visit: https://www.erfpa.org.uk/find-a-foodbank/ East Yorkshire Foodbanks can also deliver across the county.

Social Media

In our last Newsletter we highlighted to parents/carers that we had been informed that some of the children in school
were accessing Social Media sites that were illegal to use until the age of 13. These services include Facebook,
Snapchat, Twitter, Instagram, Musical.ly, TikTok, WhatsApp and Skype. We have now also become aware that several
children in school are claiming they are in communication with people they do not know online, whether that be via
online chat or gaming. We wanted to bring this to your attention to ensure we are all being vigilant and mindful of
what the children are doing whilst they are online, especially as the Easter holiday approaches.

Symptoms/Actions

On return to school after the Easter break please remember to follow the procedures below:

Please do not send your child to school if they have any of the Covid-19 symptoms:
a high temperature

a new, continuous cough

a loss of, or change to, their sense of smell or taste

Organise a test immediately if your child has any of the symptoms listed above.
If a positive test is received your child must self-isolate for at least 10 days and their household for 10 days.

If there is a confirmed positive case at school then Government guidelines will be followed. The rest of the class/bubble
will be sent home and asked to self-isolate for 10 days in line with Public Health guidance. Households of the children
sent home from the bubble do not need to self-isolate unless the person from the ‘class bubble’ with whom they live
develops symptoms. Should a class group be closed down, the school will immediately switch to providing home
learning for that year group during the isolation period.

Take Notice Tuesday
A main focus for our school continues to be on ‘The 5 Ways to Wellbeing’— connect, take notice, keep learning, be
active and give. We will return to school after the Easter break on Tuesday 13 April 2021, and the half term will
commence with ‘Take Notice Tuesday’. Our wellbeing days will focus on the children completing wellbeing and
relaxation activities.
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Be active

Easter Break
It has been a very different Spring term this year, however we have certainly made the most of the whole school being
back together for the final three weeks. We would like to wish you and your child/ren a thoroughly well-deserved
Easter break. With the easing of several lockdown restrictions over the coming weeks, we hope the children enjoy
meeting up with others outdoors and having the opportunity to see more of their friends and family. Have a lovely
Easter break and we hope the weather is kind to us all. ’
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